                      DUNBLANE – LIKHUBULA PARTNERSHIP 
A Scotland-Malawi Partnership  -  Scottish Charity Number SCO 38877
                       Steering Committee Minutes    -  30th September 2015 
1)Present, Tom Smith (Chairperson), Jenni Barr, Audrey Cooper, Colin Renwick, Fiona Anderson, Iain Smith, Neil Kitching, Ian Brown, Chris Wilson, Ann Hale, Jean Rutherford, Christy Cunningham, Alba Escala, Catriona Glen 

   Apologies: George Bond, Anne McEwan, John Kilby, Ivor Butchart, Stuart Brown, Laura Paton

2) Minutes of the meeting held on 19th August 2015 were approved. 
3) Matters Arising: UN Development Goal Programme and SMP AGM. 

Fiona Anderson will speak at the SMP AGM in Edinburgh on 3rd October, informing about what we’ve done, focusing on health, poverty, sustainability and the importance of young people in our Partnership programme. “One man cannot lift a roof alone”.  Ian Brown will also attend.
Bursars and Mvano letters: Bursar letters have been delivered. Mvano letter is en route.  Bursar shopping has been done.

Notice of the passing away of George Kondiero, Deputy Head of Chambe Sec. School.

Action: Ann H to send letter of condolence to the school.

4) Data Protection requirements – Update from Chris Wilson, Data Protection Coordinator for the Cathedral.

Attention drawn to EU Law regarding recording, storage and dissemination of personal data. Focus on transparency, choice, quality of data (up-to-date and accurate), security and individual rights.
There is relevant information regarding data security on the Cathedral website which may be useful for the Committee. In our case Data Protection regulation relates to contact details of committee members, trustees, donors, the committee in Malawi and bursars.

Chris offered access to the Cathedral Office computer which will be secure, protected and backed up.

Action: Set up small group to develop data protection for the Partnership, looking specifically at responsibilities and protocol. (Ian Brown, Neil and George?) Ian B to arrange.

5) Budget Update:  Neil provided an update and reported a healthy financial situation. It was noted that money for emergency support should be spent. 
A grant has been received from Faith Share to cover flights and insurance for 2 people from the committee to go to Malawi. Thanks to George for making the application.
It was agreed that George, Ian B (BB) and Fiona (BB) will go and £3000 has been budgeted by the committee towards the visit. A wide-ranging discussion took place on how the visit will be funded.

£1000 restricted fund may come over to us in the next month for emergency housing or food.

6) Housing and Food Distribution: Committee discussed how to spend the left-over emergency money – food or housing?

A note from Phillip suggests building another house but, given the lack of committment in the Likhubula community in supporting this project, the committee agreed not to pay for any further housing. 
Although Phillip recommends that food is desperately needed in the community, the Likhubula community have been told previously that no more food distributions can be made and there is also a reluctance to push our luck by approaching Mary’s Meals again for help. A suggestion was made that purchase of seeds would be a useful and more sustainable way to spend our limited emergency money.
Action: Ian S to contact Phillip and Rotary in Malawi to see if they can help organize the purchase of seeds and fertilizer.
7) High School activities: The girls reported that £786.60 was raised for the Nurse project on Likhubula Day at the High School. In addition the MAD Group raised £400 for the Nurse project, bursars or B.Bs (to be decided).
Support for the School and Community  Partnership is to be included in the School Improvement Plan for the coming year to ensure that support for Likhubula continues following the appointment of a new Headteacher.

A message from Dr Ruth Shakespeare was circulated to the Committee, responding to the girls’ letter delivered to Mulanje Mission Hospital by Carol Finlay. No response yet from the District Hospital.
Action: The girls will make contact with Carol Finlay to get feedback from her visit. They will use social media to support their campaign.

Their letter will be resent to Mulanje District Hospital and a copy resent to Christina asking if she can help to progress it.

8) Bursars: Need for volunteers from the committee to lead on bursar issues. Concern expressed over lack of girls among selected bursars.
Action: Tom and Audrey to coordinate bursar business and be the main contacts with Mr Nyambalo and the Steering Committee.

9) Letters to Bursars have been sent and delivered. Letter to Mvano has been sent.
Fistula Project: First group of students now in the field. A formal report on the project is due at the end of October and will be sent to George.
10) Publicity and Communications: Ian B reported that an update to the Cathedral Website and a response to the Australian enquiry have been made. The Partnership website is developing nicely. 
Action: The girls from the High School will add to the website following Likhubula Day activities.

11) 2016 B.B. visit: Fundraising is on-going for the Malawi visit. Their publicity has the side effect of raising awareness of Dunblane’s links with Malawi.

Any Other Business: SMP are considering meeting in Dunblane Cathedral in the future.
17th November – Ian B to give a brief report to Kirk Session on the work of the Partnership.

Small Grants Scheme – decision not to apply this year.

Cathedral Likhubula Service – every year or every 2 years? An opportunity to  inform the congregation of progress. Colin suggested the 2nd Sunday in Lent and to include other churches and community groups.
13) Dates of next Meetings : 
11th November – Fiona A. to chair 
                                                      6th January – Jenni to chair 
